September 21, 2007

To: College of Forest Resources Community
From: B. Bruce Bare, Dean

Colleagues:
The University of Washington is actively exploring the establishment of a new college dealing with the environment.  President Emmert introduced this initiative at the UW Foundation meeting on September 7th. Provost Wise has stated that, “The creation of a college will send the strongest possible signal, internally and externally, that the environment is a central focus of the UW and that we intend to be leaders in this field. This college will be unlike any existing academic structures at the University, preserving academic excellence while promoting the flexibility necessary to meet the complex demands of 21st century environmental issues” (August 23rd email from Provost). 

In her memo distributed on September 5th, the Provost stated that, “The UW is undertaking this effort to transform the way we support and leverage our tremendous resources and talent in environmental research and scholarship.  Our goal is to transition from an institution that houses these activities into an institution that actively nurtures the connections between traditional disciplines, resources and rewards partnerships and collaborations within the university and with the world, and empowers our faculty and staff to collectively address specific grand environmental challenges in our own back yard and around the world.” 
Over the summer, participants in an environmental charrette and numerous meetings with faculty, staff and external constituents identified four draft themes which build on the UW’s existing strengths and identify where the UW can be an international leader:
     - Climate/energy/water

     - Urbanization and conservation

     - Global ecosystem and environmental health

     - Human dimensions of the environment (e.g., law/economics/policy)

In her July 19th email, the Provost stated that:
*
“We have tremendous depth and breadth in certain environmental fields, such as climate, water and conservation, and great opportunities in energy, urbanization and the environment, environmental policy and law.

*
Our diffuse organizational structures do not always allow us to maximize our impact or to project our depth and breadth as well as we could.

*
Our aim is to be a world leader in discovery, learning and engagement in the environment, and thus we are not interested in half measures or small incremental steps. Our path requires bold, decisive action, allowing us to amplify and organize our strengths, and to combine these strengths as we seek synthetic solutions.

*
What we create must be resourced by the University and through gifts, and grants from federal and foundation funding. 
*
What we create must be recognizable to external partners – we must use language and structures that speak to the communities we are to serve - locally, regionally, nationally, and internationally.  There was substantial support to call the new organizational structure a "college", and to re-define what that means in the 21st century academy. It was clear that any organizational structure must be flexible, dynamic, interdisciplinary, and intimately tied to the disciplinary strengths we already possess.

*
We must serve the needs of our students through rigorous, interdisciplinary undergraduate and graduate level curricula.”
Preliminary discussions have focused on the creation of a new college. However, it has been stated by the Provost that this will be unlike any existing college at the UW. It will likely have a core faculty with joint faculty appointments facilitating the direct involvement of a wider group of faculty and it will offer undergraduate and graduate programs, conduct research, and engage in outreach activities. The new college can also be viewed as a virtual unit with faculty participation from a variety of existing UW units. 
Next steps that will follow during the autumn quarter include a brief background discussion with College faculty and staff at the retreat on September 25th; a meeting on September 27th between the Provost and faculty of the College who participated in the summer set of meetings related to this issue; and a College faculty meeting with the Provost on October 15th.  We encourage all faculty to participate in these discussions.
